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4 ALBERT EMBANKMENT 
LONDON SE1 7SR 

Telephone: +44 (0)20 7735 7611 Fax: +44 (0)20 7587 3210 

Circular Letter No.4237/Add.24 
17 September 2021 

To: All IMO Members 
Intergovernmental organizations 
Non-governmental organizations in consultative status 

Subject: Communication from the Government of the Russian Federation 

The Government of the Russian Federation has sent the attached communication, 
dated 17 September 2021, with the request that it be circulated by the Organization. 

*** 
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Ref. No. 0031273

17 September 2021

H.E. Mr. Kitack Lim
Secretary-General
International Maritime Organization
4 Albert Embankment
London SE1 7SR

Your Excellency,

I have the honour to convey to You the communication from the Ministry of

Transport of the Russian Federation containing the updated information on

additional urgent measures taken due to the pandemic outbreak of coronavirus

COVID-19.

I would be grateful for the circulation of the attached communication to all

IMO Members, intergovernmental organizations and non-governmental

or ganizations in consultative status.

Enclosure: 2 pages

Sincerely yours,

Yury Melenas

Permanent Representative

Circular Letter No.4237/Add.24 
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ANNEX





Unofficial translation 

Ministry of Transport 
of the Russian Federation 

Deputy Minister of Transport 

Date: 03.09.2021   Ref. АП-Д5-29/16356 

On extension of urgent measures taken due  
to the pandemic of coronavirus COVID-19 

Information letter 

Due to the potential extension of restrictive measures related to the development of 
epidemiologic situation in various regions of the world following the outbreak of 
coronavirus (COVID-19) and in order to facilitate the uninterrupted operation of the 
international shipping, the previously adopted urgent measures, outlined in the 
Information letter of the Ministry of Transport of the Russian Federation of  8 June 2021, 
ref. АП-Д5-29/9805 regarding seafarer’s certificates and documents which have expired 
or are due to expire, are hereby extended to 31st of December 2021 inclusive. 

In case if there is no possibility due to seafarer’s being on board the ship on voyage, 
to extend under the appropriate procedures the Certificates of Competence, as well as the 
endorsements on recognition of certificates issued by another Government, Certificates of 
Proficiency, tanker endorsements (oil tankers, liquefied gas tankers, chemical tankers), 
certificates for ship’s cooks and other documents required in accordance with the 
International Convention on Standards of Training, Certification and Watchkeeping for 
Seafarers, 1978, as amended (STCW), the validity of such documents is extended for 
three (3) months. 

Additional entries in documents or issuance of new documents are not required. 

A.I. Poshivay

___________
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